
From: Brian Jenkins 
Sent: Wednesday, July 24, 2024 8:18 PM 
To: Committee, Public Works (REPS) <pwc@aph.gov.au> 
Subject: Submarine Rotational Force 

 

 
I am a resident of Safety Bay, a suburb located about 14 km from HMAS Stirling on Garden 
Island. In the short time allowed to me for comment, I declare myself available for participation 
in debate and for long-term civic protest, and offer the following statement in relation to 
published proposals. 

I strenuously object to intolerable hazards which the Australian Government proposes to 
impose on my peaceful neighbourhood environment resulting from the warlike AUKUS treaty. 
Those hazards include: 

IMMIGRATION of large numbers of US military personnel who, as frequently demonstrated 
internationally, will not be subject to the jurisdiction of local justice institutions; 

CULTURAL CONFLICT resulting from placement of a massive bloc of foreign US belligerents and 
their families (reportedly 700 or more) in our quiet Australian community environment; 

HOUSING SCARCITY AND INAFFORDABILITY aggravated by the extreme market demands 
brought about by the sudden large-scale increase in population; 

REDEVELOPMENT CONFLICT contingent on the unreasonable market demands, 
including necessity for abnormal residential and roadway construction in an environmentally 
sensitive region; 

NUCLEAR WASTE STORAGE which is not conscionable in the midst of an extensive population 
and the environmental requirements of the adjacent Shoalwater Islands Marine Park; 

NUCLEAR WASTE ACCUMULATION FROM FOREIGN SOURCES; 

WARLIKE LOCAL PREPARATIONS in absence of genuine consultation and parliamentary debate; 

INEVITABLE TARGETING OF GARDEN ISLAND BY ENEMY NUCLEAR WEAPONRY; 

GENERAL DISREGARD of the natural rights and interests of locally resident families. 

Faithfully 

Brian J. Jenkins 
 

Safety Bay WA 6169 
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